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In this  Issue : 

Ç Something  to  pondor  

Ç 19 Squadron  

Ç 514 Squadron  

Ç Air Wing  Tech  

Ç Projects , Safety  and  Media  

Ç Competition  

Ç Vacancies / Adverts / Letters  

Ç SAAFA and Aviation  

Awareness Centre  

Ç Go Shopping  

Ç We  will  remember  them  

Ç Look  at  the  past  

Ç Sweet tooth  / Fitness  / Just  

what  the  doctor  ordered  

 

ñThey shall not grow old 

As we who are left, grow  old. 

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn, 

At the going down of the sun and in the morning 

We will remember them.ò 

THOUGHT  FOR  THE  MONTH  

 

 

The Bastion Committee 
wish all  of you a 

HAPPY 2014 

This  newspaper  will  have  articles  in 

Afrikaans from  time  to  time . 

Bastion Articles  and  

Adverts  to  be  

submitted  before  first  

Friday  of each  month . 

 

Via Email  ð 

afbhsptprojects@gmail.

com or  

Soft  copy  to  Maj  Gys 

van Staden  
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From the OC office 

 

A hearty welcome to all of AFB Hoedspruit 

personnel and especially to all the new 

comers who have graced us with their 

presence.   

 

Trust that you had a blessed and splendid 

Holiday Season and for those who worked 

over the festive Season we would like to 

take this opportunity to thank you all for 

your service and support over this period. 

Many thanks to all of you.  

 

To all the new and old staff, know that you 

are amongst family and friends, please feel 

at home. We are a very close family and 

we trust that you will have Blessed time 

here in Hoedspruit.  

 

Hoedspruit has been instrumental in 

carrying out the Chief SA Air Force vision 

which is "An Air Force that Inspire 

Confidence".  This is mainly due to your 

continuous commitment and dedication to 

make a difference.  

Be proud to be associated with the SA Air 

Force as our duty is "to serve with 

discipline, dedication, professionalism and 

patriotism".  

 

May 2014 inspire us all to move forward in 

life, to support one-another, to uplift one-

another when life seems to hard or when 

life throws you a curve ball.   

 

Have Faith and always be humble.  May 

God be your pillar of strength.  

 

Many Blessings 

Col and Mrs Barends 
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NEW YEARS MESSAGE FROM OC 

SAAF GYM:  

 

Let us embrace 2014 with doing 

ordinary things extraordinarily well 

in service of our motherland South 

Africa 

 

COL KEVIN MOONSAMY 
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NEW YEARôS MESSAGE FROM OC 

LASS ï COL T. VAN DER MERWE 

 

I greet everyone with the wish that we will 

have a productive and successful year 

during which we will be able to work as a 

team in facing our challenges.  

 

 The year 2014 will not be unique in what it 

will offer us.  There will be highs and there 

will be lows ï every year has them ï and 

we will be called upon to face especially the 

lows with the necessary determination and 

resilience that makes soldiers special 

people, while we must endeavor to use the 

highs as ñfuelò that will carry us through the 

difficult times.   

 

It is important that we really try to embrace 

the content of our Military Code of Conduct 

this year, and if one goes ñBack to Basicsò, 

as CAF wants us to, we have to ask 

ourselves what does that mean to me.  

Personally I look at it from a very pragmatic 

viewpoint.  I literally put myself back in the 

days of my Basic Military Training.   

 

Days when I adhered to orders and 

instructions without questioning everything, 

without trying to see how I could 

circumnavigate a situation or manipulate it 

to suite just my own requirements.   

 

We called it being disciplined.   

 

Days when I acknowledged and respected 

every rank around me, when I never 

thought of talking disrespectful to anyone.  

The thought of threatening or assaulting 

someone never crossed my mind.  Violent 

actions were reserved for my enemies ï 

those defined for me by my superiors in 

Government.   

 

We called it camaraderie and mutual 

respect.   

 

Days when I had respect for any property 

not belonging to me.  I lived by a very 

simple code ï if it is not yours, then leave it.  

The owner will come looking for it.  This 

includes State Property.   

 

We called it honesty.   

 

Days when I accepted that my decisions 

and actions had consequences.  This 

meant that if I chose to break the rules, I 

accepted the punishment that came my 

way.  I did not try to shift the blame or lie 

myself out of it.   

 

We called it taking responsibility.  
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NEW YEARôS MESSAGE FROM OC 

LASS ï continueé 

 

.This is pretty much what the Code of 

Conduct also calls for.  I can find these 

qualities that are highlighted very easily in 

the Code of Conduct.   

 

I challenge all of us this year to embrace 

the Code and truly live as soldiers, 

whether we are on duty or not, in or out of 

uniform.   

 

We will be surprised to see how easily we 

stay out of trouble, how easily we support 

each other as we all believe in the same 

thing and work towards the same goal, 

how rapidly the Boards-of-Inquiry and 

Certificates-of-Investigation, DD1s and 

Negative Office bearings will decrease, 

how the Officer-on-Duty Occurrence Book 

will stop being a Complaints Book, how 

we will start to enjoy being soldiers again.   

 

Only in this way will we be able to live up 

to what I think is a great SAAF vision ï 

INSPIRING CONFIDENCE. 

 Inspiring confidence in the eyes of the 

public, our superiors, our subordinates, 

and not least of all ï ourselves.   

 

May you all have a blessed 2014 that lives 

up to YOUR expectations ï and better!!!! 
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NEW YEAR 2014 MESSAGE ï  

OC 19 SQN - LT COL BARNEY FOURIE 

 

 

The year 2013 was one spiced with 

challenges.  Flying hours was cut and 

operations inland dried up.  The DRC 

produced some action but only to those 

were deployed there.  Then the year ended 

with the sad passing away of Madiba.   

 

This event sparked an intense Air Force 

participation and 19 Squadron supplied two 

Oryx and two A109 helicopters with crews.  

19 Sqn personnel were actively part of the 

whole operation, in the air and on the 

ground. 

 

So, now we are in 2014 and in many 

peopleôs minds there are thoughts about 

the economy and its effects on operations.   

 

Of course there will again be challenges, 

but have we not proven that as a team we 

were able to conquer the challenges of 

2013?  So then, with 2013 to our credit, I 

am confident that our members will handle 

2014 in the same professional manner. 

 

The future should not be seen as a threat, 

but as we expect challenges we also see 

the opportunities to display initiative, 

innovation and dedication ï let the blue 

culture be victorious! 
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NEW YEARôS MESSAGE ï OC AF C&CS 

COL ELMA DE VILLIERS 

 

There is an Arab blessing that says, ñMay 

all your camels always spit datesò.  Camels 

are renowned for spitting, especially when 

they are frightened or are under stress.  

There are also only a few things in life (if 

any at all!) worse than a blob of camel 

sputum in your face.   

 

But the intent behind this Arab blessing is 

plain and simple:   

 

Bad things will come your way.  My prayer 

is that those bad things, when they hit you, 

will taste sweet and result in riches and 

prosperity in your life. 

 

We have conquered 2013, and we find 

ourselves in the very first breaths of 2014.  

As with 2013 and all the years before it, 

this new year will bring its own challenges 

and trials to the table; some of them old, 

some of them repeats from the past, and 

some of them will even be brand spanking 

new.   

 

Some of these will be of our own making, 

and over many challenges we will have no 

control.  Just as it is undeniable that a 

camel will spit, it is also undeniable that we 

will be challenged to face problems in 

2014.   

 

The question is: by the time that the 

problem hits you, what will its consistency 

and its impact be?  Will it be slobbering 

spittle or will you be able to convert it into 

sweet dates? 

 

The Bible teaches us in Romans 12:1&2 

that we should not conform to this world 

and all its problems and negativity, but we 

should allow the Holy Spirit to renew our 

minds and our thoughts.  My personal 

resolution for 2014 is therefore that I will 

not conform to the world and allow the 

gooey spittle of life to disrupt my joy.   

 

Through a positive attitude, perseverance 

and the assistance of the Holy Spirit I can 

and will turn each gob from life into a sweet 

date of opportunity.  Therefore my New 

Yearôs Message to the people of AFB 

Hoedspruit is very simple:   

 

May all your camels spit dates.  And if it 

should happen that the saliva does not turn 

into dates é duck!   

 

May you all have a blessed and prosperous 

2014. 
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514 PROTECTION SQUADRON 

 

Another festive season has come and 

gone. It is now 2014. Everybody talks 

about their New Years Resolutions and 

what they are going to do or lets rather say 

ñwill try to doò about it.   

 

As security is becoming a must in the last 

few years protecting ñOUR ASSETSò from 

theft and misuse, maybe you must add to 

your New Years Resolution your own 

security measures to protect your own 

personal assets and also to be more 

vigilant on what is happening in your 

surrounding areas.   

 

This includes protecting your neighbours 

assets when he/she is not at home.  

Looking after the ASSETS the DOD has 

entrusted to you for OFFICIAL USE.  Your 

Military resources (Pc, military vehicles 

ect).  Thus with criminals in our mist and 

syndicates operating all around us it is 

TIME TO UP OUR GAME and PROTECT 

OUR ASSETS. 

As a result stricter measurement has been 

put in place at AFB Hoedspruit and 

Drakensig  Residential Area.  Your support 

to make these measures a success is 

required. 

 

I wish all members of AFB Hoedspruit all 

the best for 2014.  KEEP IT SAFE AND BE 

AWAKE 

 

OC 514 Sqn 

Lt Col Boshemane 
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ñPunishment is now unfashionable; because it creates moral distinctions among 

men, which, to the democratic mind, are odious. We prefer a meaningless collective 

guilt to a meaningful individual responsibility.ò   

Thomas Szasz 


